## Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting March 4, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on March 18, 1996.

Town Manager Judy Biggar called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

In attendance:

Timothy Doyle

Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Kevin Mower

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Judy asked for a nomination for Chairman. Kevin nominated Tim, Moe second it and it was unanimous.

William read aloud the minutes from February 26, 1996, Moe motioned to accept the minutes, Kevin second it and it was unanimous with the correction that the Letter from MMA would be taken up at a workshop and that the road posting should read March 4th till May 15th or sooner if conditions permit.

There was Public discussion.

Treasurer's Report- Laurie read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

Roads-Judy explained that the road posting signs are expected to be up tomorrow

Assign Committee's-The Selectmen agreed to table until the following workshop.

Appointments-The following were appointed unanimously:

Judy Biggar as, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Road Commissioner, Tax collector,

Treasurer, Building Inspector, and General Assistance Administrator.

George Courbron Jr. as Interim Plumbing inspector.

Ted Webber as Animal Control Officer.

David Leeman as Code Enforcement Officer.

Sally Ann Hebert as Registrar of voters and Election Warden for March 5th Presidential Preference Election..

At 7:20 Moe motioned to go into executive session to discuss Personnel Matters, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. At 7:40 Tim called the meeting back to regular session, he noted that they discussed the Town Managers Salary and Benefits. Kevin motioned to set the Town Managers Salary at \$29,000.00 plus Benefits. Moe second it and it was unanimous. Judy asked to document the discussion for her personal file, and to have ready for Selectmen's signature's at the next workshop.

Committee Reports.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Tim read aloud the announcements.

At 7:50 P.M. Moe, motioned to adjourn the meeting, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted, Laurie Gilbert

Accepted and Approved,

Timothy S. Doyle, Chairman

Board of Selectmen